
 

 
 

NORTH CAROLINA 

PUBLIC STAFF 

UTILITIES COMMISSION 
 

August 17, 2015 
 
Mr. Rich Stasica 
Aspen Heights 
1301 S. Capital of Texas Highway, Suite B-201 
Austin, Texas 78746 
 
 Re:  Docket Nos. ER-55, Sub 0, and ER-39, Sub 1 (transfer of Aspen Charlotte) 
 
Dear Mr. Stasica: 
 
 This correspondence concerns the electric reseller transfer application filed with 
the North Carolina Utilities Commission (Commission) in the above-referenced dockets. 
 

The Public Staff believes that the application is not yet complete for the reasons 
set forth in various filings in the dockets.  Under North Carolina law, a completed electric 
reseller application is deemed approved if no Commission action is taken on it within 60 
days of filing.  If you desire to pursue the application further, please file all missing 
information and exhibits or corrections as noted in the various filings in the dockets.  The 
statutory time for the Commission’s review of the application will begin once a completed 
application is received. 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
      Electronically submitted 
      /s/ Elizabeth A. Denning 
      elizabeth.denning@psncuc.nc.gov 
EAD/bll 
 
c:  Chief Clerk 
 

Executive Director Communications Economic Research Legal Transportation 

(919) 733-2435 (919) 733-2810 (919) 733-2902 (919) 733-6110 (919) 733-7766 
 

Accounting Consumer Services Electric Natural Gas Water 

(919) 733-4279 (919) 733-9277 (919) 733-2267 (919) 733-4326 (919) 733-5610 
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